
            Presque Isle County Road Commission

Minutes

April 7, 2014
The regular meeting of the Board of Road Commissioners for Presque Isle County was held at the Road Commission office at 657 South Bradley, Rogers City, Michigan. Chairman Thomas Catalano called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m. 
Board Members Present: Charles Rhode, Thomas Catalano, Ronald Bischer
Also Present: Supt./Mgr Gerald Smigelski, Clerk Anne Wirgau 
Visitors:   None

Minutes:
           Motion by Rhode (Bischer) to accept the minutes from the March 17, 2014 meeting as presented.

           Ayes:  All
Accounts Payable: 

           Motion by Bischer (Rhode) to approve the accounts payable in the amount of 
 $​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​ 207,753.59
         Ayes:   Bischer, Rhode, Catalano
Supt./Mgr Report: 
· Snowfall year to date is 125.5”
· Supt./Mgr reported on the MTA meeting attended on April 1st.  The “Local Roads Matter” campaign was discussed with township officials. Commissioners are invited to attend the next quarterly MTA meeting and annual picnic on the 1st Tuesday of July.
· Supt./Mgr met with a MERS representative and would like him to attend a future Board meeting after our annual report is obtained. 
· An informational handout was reviewed and discussion was held by the Board regarding dust control product options, township cost sharing and cost to brine local roads. 
· Supt./Mgr has obtained information from other road commissions in our area in regards to their wood removal policy from county road right of ways.  Copies of Emmet County Road Commission’s policy were given to the Commissioners for review and discussion was held regarding Presque Isle Road Commission current procedures.
· A truck tractor from Tulgestka’s for possible purchase was inspected.  The  Rogers City Foreman and Mechanic are still looking for a truck in the price range of $20,000 to $40,000 and may travel to southern Michigan to inspect more trucks.
· Crews have been working with the steamer to open frozen culverts and drains to alleviate drainage issues.
· Supt./Mgr will be inviting representatives from the Presque Isle Snowmobile Club and DNR to a meeting in May to discuss snowmobile trail liability.

· Bolen Asphalt Paving, Inc was awarded the bid for the 634 Highway reconstruction project from Leer Road to the Posen village limits and is tentatively scheduled to begin work in June.

· DJ McQuestion & Sons has been awarded the bid for the Category A grant project and was 15% below the Engineer’s estimate for the job.  Bolen Asphalt Paving, Inc will do the paving for McQuestion & Sons and work will begin after seasonal weight restrictions are lifted.
· Mechanic applications were reviewed.

· The Office of Commission Audits has completed the 2012 audit of State Maintenance reports. A payment of $4,526.00 is being issued to the road commission for leave and benefits adjustments.

· A Local Agency Disbursement in the amount of $167,004.04 has been received along with the February MTF funds.  The one time payment was issued by the State of Michigan to help pay for extra winter maintenance costs this past winter.
· CRAM News regarding a recently introduced transportation funding package was discussed.

Old Business:


A discussion was held regarding the consolidation of the foremen positions from three to two positions.  Supt./Mgr Smigelski will obtain information previously compiled by former Supt./Mgr Eric Rose regarding the pros and cons of reducing the number of foremen positions and present at a future meeting.


The disposal of stumps and brush at the Whiskey Point pit was discussed and Vice Chairman Rhode spoke of the types of solid waste as defined by the Michigan Solid Waste Management Public Act 641 of 1978.  


Commissioner Bischer inquired about the procedure for bonding roads within the county during the seasonal weight restriction period.   Supt./Mgr Smigelski stated the Foreman for the road in question was consulted prior to issuing a permit and the Foreman also monitors the road condition during the bonded period.

The construction costs, engineering expense and matching funds for the Category A grant project and the 634 Hwy project were discussed. 

New Business:


A motion was made by Bischer (Rhode) to allow expenses for the Clerk and Payroll Clerk to attend the Northern Clerk’s meeting in Kalkaska on April 29, 2014.


Ayes:  Rhode, Catalano, Bischer


A motion was made by Rhode (Bischer) to allow expenses for the Clerk and Payroll Clerk to attend the Annual Finance and HR  Business Seminar in Traverse City may 13-15, 2014.


Ayes:  Catalano, Bischer, Rhode

Chairman Catalano informed the board of a request he has received from Bismarck Township Trustee Jeff Prell for more signs at the 634 Highway/County Road 451 intersection.  Discussion was held about the number and type of signs currently installed.  Board consensus was to allow the Township to purchase another sign after speaking with the Supt./Mgr as to the type and size of sign the township wants installed.  Chairman Catalano will advise Mr. Prell to contact Supt./Mgr Smigelski.

Chairman Catalano will be attending an Alpena Chamber of Commerce meeting this week regarding enforcement of commercial vehicle laws.


A motion was made by Rhode (Bischer) to approve a request from Clerk Anne Wirgau to use sick and vacation time under the Family Leave Medical Act.


Ayes:  All


The next meeting dates for the Board of Road Commissioners will be on Monday, April 21, 2014 at 8:30 a.m. and Monday, May 5, 2014 at 8:30 a.m.


There being no further business it was moved by Rhode (Bischer) to adjourn the meeting at 11:07 a.m.  

         
Ayes:  All
